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The Shire President, William Mulroney stated the following on Friday 2 December 2022 before 
lighting the Christmas Tree: 
Christmas is a time of holidays, of giving thanks, festive cheer, family and of the community. This is 
what makes the Christmas Spirit. The way that our community has come together to make the first 
Pingelly Christmas Village makes the Shire of Pingelly proud of our town and shows that we have 
the Christmas Spirit in our hearts.  
I would like to thank each person and group that has helped pull this Christmas Village together. 
Without the help and dedication of all involved, the Pingelly Christmas Village wouldn't be as     
special and magical as it currently is. 
Thank you to the businesses on the main street who got involved and decorated their shop fronts so 
beautifully. To the Men’s Shed for the very impressive star that can be seen at the entrance to       
Memorial Park. To the Anglican Church for again for providing their nativity scene as they continue 
to do so each year. Our fabulous musicians Doug and Chris Goldsmith for serenading the crowd at 
the official Christmas Village launch. To the courthouse cinema for putting on a Christmas movie 
which was thoroughly enjoyed by many. A very special thank you to The Pingelly Tourism Group 
especially Merv and Sue along with their team of helpers who organised the arch across Hall Street, 
made and decorated the fantastic photobooths and organised the markets with had 30 stall holders in 
attendance.  
Last but not least a huge thank you to The Shire staff who planned the festival, made the large   
Christmas Tree, decorated and hung over 100 garlands and pulled it all together. Many hands truly 
do make light work. 
The Pingelly Christmas Village will continue throughout the rest of December. Remember to follow 
the Christmas Lights Trail painted on the footpath to see the wonderful installations and Christmas 
Lights. See you all at the Party on the Oval where the winners of the Christmas Tree Competition 
and Christmas Lights Competition will be announced. 

Pingelly’s Very First Christmas Village 
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